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Get the word out.  Teach all these things.  And don't let anyone put you down because you're 
young.  Teach believers with your life: by word, by demeanor, by love, by faith, by integrity. 

      1 Timothy 4:11-12, The Message 

 

 

Dear St. Peter's Family, 

More than one family has called it a "once in a lifetime" trip.  Over Spring Break, we will have twelve 
youth on our St. Peter's Washington DC trip, and yes, for the entire group, this will be the trip of a 
lifetime.  Most of our youth on the trip will see our nation's capitol for their first time, and this experi-
ence will open our hearts and minds to what it means to be a faithful American and a faithful Chris-
tian. 

Joining the youth on this pilgrimage to our nation's capitol, we will have five adult chaperones on 
the trip.  I look forward to serving as a chaperone, and it is clear that Julianne Hunnicutt, Sam Hun-
nicutt, Nicia Oakes, and John Elliott are equally excited to lead our youth group on this once in a 
lifetime trip.   

Our group plans to worship at the National Cathedral.  We hope to visit more than one museum, 
including the Holocaust Museum.  One evening, we will take a lighted tour of national monuments.  
We will pay our respects at Arlington National Cemetery, witnessing the changing of the guards.  
We might even receive a tour of the White House or the Capitol.  Also, as one of our youth put it, 
the most important thing we will do is give something back to those in need. 

Our group will spend half a day volunteering at DC Central Kitchen which is a nationally recognized 
"community kitchen."   The Kitchen recycles food from around Washington DC and uses it as a tool 
to train unemployed adults to develop work skills while providing thousands of meals for local ser-
vice agencies in the process. 

Pastor Sam and I will lead the morning and evening devotionals on the trip, and we intend to lead 
our youth into a deeper reflection on what it means to be a faithful citizen of our country and a faith-
ful citizen in Christ's kingdom.  Yes, the youth are the future of our church, but they are also the 
present.  Join us in prayer and spirit as we represent St. Peter's in our nation's capitol.  I commend 
this prayer to you in the time leading up to our trip and while we are in Washington DC.  Thank you 
for your support and prayers. 

   God our King of glory, we come together in your name, 
   lifting our heads and opening doors to you. 
   Come in and be with us during this time 
   as we learn, work, pray, worship, and play together. 
 
   Unlock our hearts to welcome one another. 
   Knit us into one community. 
   Fill our voices to sing your praise. 
 
   Bless the youth.  Bless the leaders. 
   Bless all those who helped prepare for this trip. 
   Bless the church that keeps us. 
 
   Set a path of goodness before us. 
   Place a lamp at our feet to keep us on your way. 
   Bring us to our journey's end in safety. 
 
   And in all things, may what we do witness to your glory.  Amen. 
Faithfully,  

 

  

The Rev. J. Michael 
 Wheeler  
 Assistant Priest 

Kara Joy Baker,  
Choir Director 

Ginny Stehling 
Parish Administrator 

Felicia Lehmann,  
Asst. Dir., School 

Bruce Heun, 

Sexton 
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January Vestry Highlights 

 

The Vestry met on Tuesday, January 22, 2019 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the meeting with a 
reading from Scripture and a prayer.  Then, the Vestry approved the minutes from the December 
meeting. 

The December financials had been emailed to the Vestry by the Controller, Kristie Keese.  The 
financials had also been reviewed by the Finance Commission.  The reports showed that our 
overall income is 97% and expenses are 96%.  The Vestry approved the Financial Report as pre-
sented. 

David Martin reported on behalf of the Christian Formation Commission.  David spoke to the suc-
cess of the Fellowship Committee with several key events taking place in the parish at the end of 
the year 2018.  He recognized several members of the parish who have been instrumental in 
planning events.  He noted that parents had expressed interest in classes and lessons for children 
of all ages in the church.  Lay volunteers, Pastor Sam, and Fr. Bert have been teaching classes 
for all ages of children and youth on Sunday mornings.  The fellowship events in December 
showed an increase in participation, and we are seeing more families at church with greater turn-
out at the St. Peter’s events.  Fr. Bert had shared with the vestry the job description for a chil-
dren’s and youth minister.  David revisited the discussion of that particular job, and Fr. Bert and 
members of the vestry discussed how the children’s and youth minister would help in planning 
and organizing future events for parishioners.   

Continued on page 3 

A note from your new Senior Warden: 

 It is with thanksgiving that the Vestry recently voted unanimously on the op-
portunity to purchase the Jefferson Apartment complex located contiguous to St. 
Peter's property at the northwest corner.  The purchase initially has been made 
possible by generous gifts to St. Peter's in the form of contributions to the St. Pe-
ter’s Endowment Fund, specifically for the purpose of this purchase.  

      While the Vestry intends to keep the arrangements with the current tenants, 
the Vestry also wanted to secure ownership of the property which will provide for 
the future growth of ministries in and through our St. Peter's Parish.  To move for-
ward, the Vestry voted to appoint an executive committee of six people that will 
oversee the purchase and to propose ideas for the foreseeable future of manage-
ment of the property.   Currently, the complex is income producing and will cover 
maintenance and other expenses.  We feel very blessed at St. Peter's to grow our 
campus to meet our future needs. 
 
Many Blessings, 
Lou Ann Maxwell 
Sr. Warden  
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Continued from page 2 

Jim Hayes reported on behalf of the Endowment Board.  Members of the Endowment Board 
have been involved with the production of video about our Rock of St. Peter’s Endowment 
Fund.  The purpose of the video will be both educational and inspirational in terms of growing 
our endowment for long-term sustainability in the parish.  The Endowment Board hopes to 
show the video on the day of the bishop’s visit, Sunday, March 3.  

On behalf of the Junior Warden, Stephen Drane reported to the Vestry.  Included under the 
property report, the Vestry considered the addition of a butterfly garden that would be used by 
both the school and parish.  The rector had invited the school director, Janet Boutin, to the 
Vestry meeting to speak to the proposal of the butterfly garden.  The proposed garden would 
be placed in the yard in between the basketball pavilion and the youth room.  The Vestry ex-
pressed its support the butterfly garden, and the Vestry will be given more information when it 
becomes available.  Stephen reported that the heating exchange repair has been successfully 
completed.  Stephen also addressed certain repairs that need to be done to the organ and the 
organ pit.  The Vestry proceeded with actions to address those issues. 

Rich Schneider, Senior Warden, reported to the Vestry and thanked his fellow vestry mem-
bers for their support in his year of serving as Senior Warden.   

Fr. Bert reported to the Vestry.  Fr. Bert welcomed Eric Maloney to the Vestry, and he dis-
cussed to the process for electing four new vestry members at the Annual Meeting.  With four 
nominees to fill the four seats, it is more than likely that Fr. Bert will call for those four nomi-
nees to be elected by acclamation.  Fr. Bert will announce his appointment of the new Senior 
Warden at the Annual Meeting, and following the Annual Meeting, the Vestry will elect a new 
Junior Warden.  Fr. Bert will soon seek Vestry approval of those delegates and alternates to 
represent St. Peter’s at the 115

th
 Council in the Diocese of West Texas.  Fr. Bert reminded the 

Vestry of the Vestry Retreat to be held at Camp Capers, Feb. 8 and 9, with the Rev. Dr. Kitty 
Lehman leading the retreat.   

Under New Business, Dave Weekley, Chair of the Finance Commission, presented the op-
tions on financing the purchase of the Jefferson Manor Apartment project.  Several generous 
gifts had been made to the Endowment Fund, and those gifts were earmarked for the pur-
chase of the apartment.  Those gifts have allowed the parish to make a significant down pay-
ment toward the purchase of the apartments.  In addition to those gifts for the down payment, 
the parish was offered a very generous financing plan from longstanding friends of St. Peter’s.  
The Vestry approved the financing plan as presented and recommended by the Finance 
Commission. 

Under Old Business, the Vestry revisited the proposed budget for the fiscal year 2019.  The 
budget had been revised and designated reserve transfers were added to the budget.  The 
vestry approved the budget as presented. 

The Rector and Vestry closed with the Lord's Prayer and the meeting adjourned. 

 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, February 19, at 5:30pm in the Multipurpose Room of Tuck-
er Hall.  As always, anyone in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agen-
da and speak, however, please notify the Rector no later than the previous Tuesday, Febru-
ary 12, when he writes the agenda and then sends the agenda to the Vestry.  
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E.C.W. 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN 

GENERAL MEETING AND LUNCHEON 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 7th 

TUCKER HALL 

 

 YOU WILL NOT WANT TO MISS OUR 

SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER : 

KATHLEEN MAXWELL-RAMBIE 
TOPIC: FAITH IN YOUR LIFE 

Gathering at 10:00 

Meeting at 10:30 

Luncheon to Follow 

$5.00 donation for lunch will be accepted 
*All women of  the  church are invited and we  

encourage you to bring a friend!! 
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Dear St. Peter's Family, 

 

Recently, I traveled to San Diego, CA, to visit my daughter and grandson. We made day 

trips to La Jolla, driving through beach communities such as Solana, Pacific, Miramar, 

Del Mar, Ocean, Coronado, Imperial, etc., each different and interesting from the next, 

some prettier than others. We spent one day in Palm Springs Desert checking out the 

scene there. An international film festival was ongoing; lots of movie stars, strange and im-

portant-looking people...indeed, a scene. I'd once been invited to allow my name to be 

put into a rector search for a church in this community. I didn't. I thought we'd look up 

the church and do a drive-by. We never found it, though perhaps we didn't try hard 

enough. It was OK that we didn't once I found it online. 

One thing I always do when I'm out-of-town is try to see old, beautiful churches. Church-

es ought to provide the space where we're meant to be still and know God, hear and be-

lieve God's Word, worship and adore Christ in the Sacraments, sing the Lord's praises, 

etc. Very (very) few churches are built today with Beauty first in mind, as in 'the beauty of 

the Lord.' I, for one, find it difficult to worship and easy to become distracted (and bored) 

in churches with minimal beauty and symbolism. 

As it turned out, churches of any sort were hard to find in our much-driving-around on 

my trip. Expensive prime real estate seems to have been swiped up a long time ago by 

houses, apartments, high-rises, surf shops, restaurants, tech companies, big box stores and 

the like. It feels really secular to me, just a visitor. 

St. Peter's looks and feels good to me, an armchair architect-designer-esthete. It possesses 

good 'bones', I like to say. A lot to work with spiritually and physically. I often wander 

around alone, sit and reflect, pray and ponder, inside our church. Though I can--and do--

envision updates and artistic helps, there's a lot here to feed my soul. If I was a stranger 

visiting Kerrville, I'd definitely stop in. Not only are we prominently and easily located 

but, most importantly, I could see and know The Greatest Story Ever Told here. We 

have much for which to thank our forebears and much to expect from a new generation 

of worshipers! 

 

Thanks be to God, 

 

 Father Mike a message from  
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Happy Valentine’s Day 

The Cottage Shop  
(830) 257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday , Thursday, Friday, 9-5PM 

or Saturday, 9-1  

Be a sweetheart and come volunteer for 

one of our many jobs! 

We would love to see you! 
 

SHOP  • DONATE  • VOLUNTEER 

We are studying 

25 Books Every Christian Should Read:  

A Guide to the Essential Spiritual Classics 

edited by Julia L. Roller. 

Included are classics such as On the Incarnation, The 

Sayings of the Desert Fathers, The Interior Castle, Dark 

Night of the Soul, The Brothers Karamazov and 20 oth-

ers. Each “chapter” includes selections from each 

book, why it is important, how to read it and a study 

guide. Book Study members will take turns discuss-

ing the books.  

Friday Book Study 

 

Friday Book Club meets 
Fridays from 11-noon       
upstairs in the Office 

Building. Contact  
Susan Parker, 

parkers710@gmail.com  
for more information. 

from St. Jerome’s  
Jots 

Our next book review is 

 on February 6, 2019 

at 2:00 PM 

With Father Mike Wheeler.  

 
Father Mike will be reviewing  A 

Grace Disguised:  How the Soul 

Grows through Loss  

by Jerry Sittser. 

                                             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Amazon.com description:   

Loss came suddenly for Jerry Sittser. In an instant, 

a tragic car accident claimed three generations of 

his family: his mother, his wife, and his young 

daughter. While most of us will not experience 

such a catastrophic loss in our lifetime, all of us will 

taste it. And we can, if we choose, know as well the 

grace that transforms it. A Grace Disguised plumbs 

the depths of sorrow, whether due to illness, di-

vorce, or the loss of someone we love. The circum-

stances are not important; what we do with those 

circumstances is. In coming to the end of our-

selves, we can come to the beginning of a new 

life—one marked by spiritual depth, joy, compas-

sion, and a deeper appreciation of simple bless-

ings. 
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February Usher Schedule 

9:15 Services 

 3rd   Gail Brown  

  David Brown  

  Nellwyn Sadler 

 10th   Kay Bruce  

  Nellwyn Sadler  

 17th Barbara Jansen 

  Larry Baird 

  Hiram Wilson 

 24th Sue Whinnery 

  Doug Whinnery 

  Andy Bachofen 

11:15 Services  

 Jim Posgate  John Pike 

 Jesse Filgo  Jeanne Pike 

BEST TIMERS 
 

 

Meet us February 28 ~ 11:30 am   

At Schreiner University Cafeteria 

2100 Memorial Blvd. 

 

 

 

 

 

All ages are invited to our  

social hour luncheon each month 
 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin  

At lk.grffn@gmail.com  or (830) 896-5163 

 

We have the BEST time! 

Each year, the Episcopal Church Women (ECW), 

recognizes and honors St. Peter’s graduating high 

school seniors with a scholarship and a gift.  In order 

to receive the scholarship, the student must be a Bap-

tized and Confirmed Episcopalian, be an active mem-

ber of the church, (church attendance, Sunday School, 

acolyting, etc), and must submit an application. Appli-

cations will be mailed on January 31.  If you are a 

graduating high school senior, and do not receive an application, please call me at 830-459-3354.  

Completed applications can be mailed to me at Barbara Cordova, 151 Paradise Ave., Kerrville, 

TX 78028, or placed in an envelope labeled  Attention: Barbara Cordova, and dropped off in the 

church office.  Deadline to submit an application is Sunday, April 7.  Certificates of award will be 

presented at your school’s senior awards ceremony.  Seniors will be recognized and presented 

with a gift at the 9:15 service on a Sunday yet to be determined. 

Blessings, 

Barbara Cordova  

Attention  

High School Seniors! 

mailto:lk.grffn@gmail.com
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Pick a Cherry... 

Find the Cherry Blossom tree in the Narthex or in Tucker Hall 

Our youth will be serving in  

DC Central Kitchen, focusing on  

spiritual growth and touring our nation’s capitol!  
 

 What an experience! 

You can help send our  

Youth to Washington DC during  

Spring Break 2019 ! 

Make checks payable to St. Peter’s 

Church and put in memo line—                                             

                           Youth DC trip 

Give to church office or place in       

offertory plate on Sunday. 
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Sundays 

NURSERY year round 
Ages:  0-4 years 

When:  9:00 am - 12:30 pm 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 2 (3-4 years) and Room 3 (0-2 years) 

Contact: Mayra Sifuentes, Childcare Staff 
Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3.  

Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our Childcare Staff. 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL during the school year 
Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer  

 
 
 

Children’s Chapel during the school year 

Ages:  Preschool - 5
th
 Grade 

When:  9:15 am 

Where:  Chapel 

At the gospel hymn, school aged children will process from “big church” to the chapel where they will hear a 

story from the Bible led by either Father Bert Baetz or Pastor Sam Hunnicutt. They will also learn our children’s 

creed and offer up their own Prayers of the People. Children will return to “big church” to join their family in time 

for the Peace and Holy Communion. 

 
Preschool Formation 
Ages:  Preschool, 3-Pre-K  
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Shelton Hall Room 2 
Bible-themed learning centers.   
Led by two Children’s Ministry Volunteers 
 
Elementary School Formation 
Ages:  Kindergarten - 5th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Chapel 
Discussion of the Children’s Chapel Lesson  
and age-appropriate breakaways in the  
Chapel (K-2nd) and Upper Room (3rd-5th).  
Led by four Children’s Ministry Volunteers. 
 
Middle & High School Formation 
Ages:  6th-12th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Youth Room 
Clergy and group discussion of the Gospel Reading  
and sermon, including Worship Notes.   
Led by clergy and Youth Ministry Volunteers. 
 
 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

Eucharist Instruction  (new addition for children) 
Ages:   1st - 3rd Grade 
When:   10:15 am 
Where:   Chapel 
Hands-on curriculum modeled on the Eucharist itself, 
including materials for use by whole family at home. 
This class is January 13-March 3. (not meeting on Jan-
uary 27) 
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Wednesdays 
 

NURSERY during the school year 

Ages:  0-2 years 

When:  6:30-7:30 pm 

Where:  Shelton Hall Room 3 

Contact: Mayra Sifuentes, Childcare Staff 

 

Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3. Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our 

Childcare Staff. 

 

 

KING’S KIDZ during the school year 

Ages:  Kinder- 5th Grade 

When:  6:30-7:30 PM 

Where:  Youth Room 

Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer 

 

King’s Kidz meets in the Youth Room after Wednesday night supper. King’s Kidz will be discovering the Bible 

from the beginning to end with The Story for Children, A Storybook Bible. The Story for Children is a unique 

collection of forty-eight Bible stories written by beloved pastor and writer Max Lucado with Randy Frazee and 

Karen Hill. It tells the big picture of God’s enormous love for his children. The vibrant illustrations that accom-

pany the stories are by accomplished 

artist Fausto Bianchi and help bring the Bible to life for readers of any age. 
 

 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

A message for ACOLYTES and their families:   

Great news! The “Sign-up Genius” is up and running!  Follow 
the link in your email to sign up - It’s so easy to work 

around YOUR family’s schedule, and helps your St. Peter’s 
family stay prepared for worship.  

 
If you’re not getting the “Sign-Up Genius” email, 

call or email Ginny in the church office!  
257-8162 or ginny@sypeterskerrville.com 
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Adult Sunday School Offerings 
Ongoing at 10:15 am  

News, Reviews & Special Topics – AV Room 2
nd

 floor in the church office 
Dane Tune, leader  

A continuing, usually provocative, sometimes controversial and never dull examination of current 
events in both religious and secular worlds with an eye to the moral and ethical content of these 
events.  This class is designed to raise both the ethical and moral issues in our contemporary cul-
ture and to provide our thought about appropriate religious and specifically Christian responses to 
them.  While the subject is carefully prepared, the class encourages full discussion from the partici-
pants.        
  
Spiritual Formation – Church library 

Susan Clark, leader 

The spiritual formation group chooses and studies books on many different subjects related to our 
Christian faith. The class begins with prayer and then members enjoy a lively discussion of the 
chapter read for the day. Everyone’s opinion matters and is respected by the group. Everyone is 
welcome so grab a coffee and pastry and come be part of the group! 
 
 
The Gospel of Luke - Multi-Purpose Room 

The Rev. J. Michael Wheeler 

January 20 Introduction and Overview 
February 3 Preparation for Jesus’ Public Ministry (1:1-4:13) 
February 10 The Galilean and Jerusalem Ministry (4:14-21:38) 
February 17 The Passion of Jesus (22:1-23:56) 
February 24 The Glorification of Jesus (24:1-53 

 

ECW is in need of volunteers to make soups  
for our Wednesday Lenten Soup Suppers  

(Wednesdays, March 13 - April 10). 

 

Your one-night commitment is to bring (and serve) 

enough soup for 10-12 people.   

 

Please contact Imelda Horne to volunteer: 

830-896-5992 (mel_jam72207@yahoo.com) 

 

Imelda will let you know which night you are needed - 

Thank you in advance! 
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We play for fun - no strict rules! 

 Bring your own game! 

Bring a friend! 

• 

We welcome all friendly  

competition! 

 
For more information, call Ginny  

in the church office - 257-8162 

2nd and 4th  

Wednesdays of each month 

3 - 5:15 pm   
in the Multi-Purpose Room by Tucker Hall 

 

The Story -  Multi-Purpose Room, Tucker Hall 

The Rev. Sam Hunnicutt, leader                                    

6:30 - 7:30 pm in the Multi-Purpose room in Tucker Hall -  Sam is leading a study of "The Story, 

The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel through 

Genesis to Revelations studying the characters and events of the Bible in story form.   

Sisters and Scriptures – Church Parlor  

Lisa Earl, leader                

This year Sisters and Scriptures will be joining other Bible study groups at St Peters in studying, 

"The Story, The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel 

through Genesis to Revelations studying the characters and events of the bible in story form.  Sis-

ters and Scriptures is a woman's bible study geared toward young adults.  Classes are every 

Wednesday from 6:30-7:30 in the Parlor.   

The Episcopal Way - Audio-Visual Room (Office Bldg)  

The Rev. Bert Baetz 

This is our current class for inquirers and those seeking to be confirmed/received into the Episcopal 

Church. The class continues through Feb. 27th. If you have any questions, please contact Fr. Bert 

at bert@stpeterskerrville.com.  

Ongoing at 6:30 pm 

mailto:bert@stpeterskerrville.com
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February Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Happy Birthday! ANNIVERSARIES 

Clarke Henderson 1-Feb 

Paul Smith 1-Feb 

Bert Baetz 2-Feb 

Julie Wood 2-Feb 

Patrick O'Fiel 3-Feb 

Anita Warrington 3-Feb 

Sue Hamilton 4-Feb 

Joanne Lynch 5-Feb 

Laurie Blewett 6-Feb 

Dorothy Beene 7-Feb 

Kitty Lehman 7-Feb 

Valerie Olsen 7-Feb 

Bill Hoegemeyer 8-Feb 

Sue Meek 8-Feb 

Holland Cook 9-Feb 

Harvey Hilderbran 9-Feb 

Amylou Weatherford 9-Feb 

Kayden Williams 9-Feb 

Mendy Clark 10-Feb 

Antoinette Hamilton 10-Feb 

Karen Lear 10-Feb 

Annabelle Stebbins 10-Feb 

Rosemarie Jundzilo 11-Feb 

Joseph Leonard 11-Feb 

John Ellison 12-Feb 

Lauren Haufler 16-Feb 

Rosetta Abrahams 18-Feb 

Riggs Russ 18-Feb 

Rowan Russ 18-Feb 

Denise Baehre 19-Feb 

Felecia Dobbs 19-Feb 

C.C. Eastland 19-Feb 

Alissa Leonard 19-Feb 

Donna Burke 21-Feb 

Janey Crum 22-Feb 

George Oliver 22-Feb 

Amy Richards 22-Feb 

Kristi Underwood 22-Feb 

Wynell Aaberg 24-Feb 

Brack Dolce 24-Feb 

Allen Williams 24-Feb 

Amy Rector 25-Feb 

Mary Nan Wehrung 25-Feb 

Jacquelyn Aldredge 26-Feb 

Helen Herget 26-Feb 

Drew Imel 26-Feb 

Bonnie Longcope 27-Feb 

Hildegarde Slaughter 28-Feb 

Dennis & Jane Quein 3-Feb 

Bill & Pam Crumrine Jr. 5-Feb 

Roger & Sandra Chapman 6-Feb 

Bobby & Kathleen Ulich 14-Feb 

Doug & Sue Whinnery 20-Feb 

Adam & Courtney Furtwengler 21-Feb 

Fred & Yvonne Sherron 22-Feb 

Wayne & Carol Milberger 23-Feb 

If you don’t ever see your birthday or  

anniversary here: 

It’s because we don’t HAVE it! 

We love to help each other celebrate 

special occasions and milestones!  

Please email me with the birthdays and  

anniversaries in your family. 

ginny@stpeterskerrville.com --- 830-257-8162 

 

(no, I don’t need the year!) 
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Thursday, 9-4 
Friday 9-Noon 

Phone: 830-257-8162 
E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

 
THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 

THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 
GINNY STEHLING, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
FELICIA LEHMANN, SCHOOL ASSISTANT DIR.  

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  
DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 
GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

BRUCE HEUN, SEXTON 
KRISTIE KEESE, CONTROLLER 

 
 
 
 
 
 

VESTRY 
 
 

2020 
STEPHEN DRANE, JR WARDEN 

CATHERINE KERN, CLERK 
LOU ANN MAXWELL, SR WARDEN 

ERIC MALONEY 
 

2021 
DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

MICKEY HORANY 
DAVID MARTIN 

 
2022 

CARTER CRAIN 
MARK HAUFLER 
AMY RICHARDS 

KATHY VOSS 
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